Public Comment
Proposed Drinking Water Fee Regs
Deadline:7/29/16 by 5:00pm

commentletters -
N L
. : D ECEIVE [
Subject: Revised Drinking Water Fee Regulations P S D
Attachments; _ : Comments Regarding Public Water System Fees SA.DOCX 7.92.16
SWRCB Clerk

From: Fahrudin Zulcic [mailto:fzulcic@ph.lacounty.qov]

Sent: Friday, July 22, 2016 2:22 PM

To: Davis, Justin@Waterboards; Wilson, Ryan@Waterboards
Cc: DPH-ehadmin; Nicolas Martinez; Scott Abbott; Patricia Jocas
Subject: Revised Drinking Water Fee Regulations

Good afternoon,

Attached are LA County PH/EH comments regarding the proposed drinking wéter fees.
If you have any questions, please let us know.

Thank you,

Fahrudin Dean Zulcic, Chief EHS
LA County Department of Public Health
EH Business Operations/Environmental Planning
5050 Commerce Drive, 2nd Floor
"Baldwin Park, CA 91706
(626) 430-5217
(626) 430-4834 fax
fzulcic@ph.lacounty.gov
Our mission: "To protect health, prevent disease, promote health and well-being”
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COMMENTS REGARDING CALIFORNIA CODE OF REGULATIONS, TITLE 22 - PROPOSED CHANGES IN
PUBLIC DRINKING WATER FEES

July 19, 2016

The County of Los Angeles, Department of Public Health {DPH}) serves as the Local Primacy Agency (LPA)
for small water systems in the County of Los Angeles. In 2015, DPH restructured its LPA program to
ensure that it met all of the obligations under the LPA agreement. As authorized by the California Health
and Safety Code, Section 116565(f) DPH has adopted a set of fees to cover the cost of services provided
that in some cases exceed the fees prescribed by Title 22. ‘

In addition, DPH is required to recover the fuli cost of services provided since the program does not
~ receive fees from the County general fund. As a result, DPH is unable to provide reduced fees for public
water systems that serve disadvantaged communities. '

DPH believes that providing relief to disadvantaged communities through lower fees is a worthy goal.
However, providing a lower permit fee to the public water system does not ensure that this savings is
passed on to the customers. The State should consider adding a requirement that the public water
system must be a non-profit company in order to receive the discounted rate for serving a
disadvantaged community.






